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Robert Kuhfuss

From: JoAnna Mankiewicz <jodiemank@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, March 13, 2017 8:37 PM
To: Robert Kuhfuss
Cc: Lloyd Abrams; Joshua Mike
Subject: Signage meeting

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Dear Rob, 

It was nice to meet you last Wednesday at the library, and I thought that it was a good meeting, with great 
participation. 

I know this is an extreme point of view, but I need to say it anyway.  I don't like signs, period.  They're usually 
tacky, and take away from the timeless design of a city or town, unless you are in Times Square in New York, 
or on the Vegas Strip, and of course, those are two places of extreme signage. 

With that said, I would like to see Surprise be a real 21st Century city.  If you see a classic European country 
village, there are few signs.  If you see an artist's rendering of a futuristic city, there are NO signs, because of 
course all people in the future are telepathic and they know where all the burger joints are.  Is that "food for 
thought"?  But seriously, many important parts of our City are still a blank canvas, and we need someone like a 
city architect to supervise and advise on the design and placement.  I don't have anything against logos on 
buildings, provided they meet a creative design code.  My reasoning is as follows:  How many of us really 
dislike commercials on TV?  We will get up and do something else, fast-forward the recording, change 
channels, or mute it when playing, but try to ignore it in the end.  I fear this is the end result of having a code 
that allows a lot of signs, provided they all minimally meet that code.  People will drive through Surprise 
without looking. 

My father worked in New York as a film editor, and did a lot of work in commercials, and he's the first one to 
say that the majority of commercials have few redeeming qualities, and are annoying to most viewers.  I am not 
a snob, but I think there's got to be a better way, and I would know it if I heard it.  What was presented at the 
meeting was a lot of the same-old, same-old.  I would hope that we would do something better. 

On another note, the Country Inn & Suites, although I feel bad for them, have a horrible location for a hotel, and 
again reflects poor planning.  I realize the owners make these decisions without regard to the bigger 
picture.  That's their own fault.  I don't think theirs is a City signage issue as much as an ADOT issue, as they 
are located on a state highway, not a City street. 

Again, I appreciate your efforts and those of your staff, and I hope to attend some additional meetings in the 
coming months. 

Very truly yours 
JoAnna Mankiewicz 
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Timeless Design 
 
 
 

 
Renderings show an urban downtown that Surprise General Plan 2035 envisions  
for the future with improved transportation and connections between neighborhoods. 
Rendering Credit: City of Surprise  (Arizona Builders Exchange - 2013 Re Surprise 
General Plan) 
http://azbex.com/new-general-plan-approved-by-surprise-voters/ 
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